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Approving adverse action against the Auto Body Repair Shop license held by S & S Automotive Service Corp.,
d/b/a Parkway Auto Body, Inc. at 1906 Stillwater Avenue.

WHEREAS, the Auto Body Repair Shop license held by S & S Automotive Service Corp. d/b/a Parkway Auto
Body, Inc. (License ID# 19990003142) for the premises located at 1906 Stillwater Avenue was the subject of a
Notice of Violation dated October 25, 2018; and

WHEREAS, the Notice stated that during an inspection of the licensed premises on October 15, 2018, an
inspector from the Department of Safety and Inspections (DSI) observed and documented with photographs
three (3) license condition violations; and

WHEREAS, this was second (2nd) violation within twelve (12) months so pursuant to Saint Paul Legislative
Code § 310.05 (m) (1), the licensing office recommended a $1,000.00 matrix penalty; and

WHEREAS, the licensee’s attorney responded to the Notice of Violation to request a public hearing which was
held on December 19, 2018; now therefore be it;

RESOLVED, S & S Automotive Service Corp. d/b/a Parkway Auto Body, Inc. (License ID# 19990003142) for
the premises located at 1906 Stillwater Avenue is hereby ordered to pay a matrix penalty of $1,000.00, with
$500 of the penalty stayed for six (6) months if no same or similar violations, for three (3) license condition
violations observed and documented by a DSI Inspector during an inspection of the licensed premises on
October 15, 2018.
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